
 

Town of Cape Elizabeth 
Community Services Committee 

Meeting Minutes 
11/20/2019 

 
Attending: Andrea Ernst, Amy Lombardo, Sarah MacColl, Jill Palmore, Terri Patterson and Tara 
Simopoulos 
 
Absent: John Mortimer 
 
Meeting opened at 5:35. 
 
Kathy Raftice updated the committee: 
 
Winter brochure is done and online. A smooth, quick process this year, a month earlier than in 
years past. In the mail 12/5, registration begins 12/15. 
 
Shawnee Peak: Only two buses this year. 
 
High School swimming has begun, more limited pool hours for the public. 
 
Cyclones swim program:  great meet last Friday night. 
 
New timing system for the pool is working very well. We will charge outside clubs for use of the 
timing system. 
 
CECS interviewed another part time employee to share the Youth/Fort Williams/Other CECS 
work 
 
Basketball:  things are going well. Travel as well as Rec Girls ended up with enough girls for 
combined teams for 5-6 and 7-8 grades. Jeff Mitchell is trying to grow the girls program. 
 
Holiday Open House will happen December 7.  Big crowd last year for kids craft making. 
 
December 19 holiday party at Purpoodock 11:45 -1:30. Don Campbell will perform again. 
 
Fort Williams:  all rentals for all facilities now go thru CECS.  Reservations open for CE 
residents 12/1/19.  Work on website and info flow is going on to make the rental process more 
user friendly. New visitation fees on trolleys and buses were approved. 
 
The closed children’s slide at the Fort: the bottom will be extended to make stops more 
gradual.  The original funder (a family) has agreed to pay a lot of the changes. 
 
There will be a lot work at the Lighthouse area this winter.  
 
Parking meters have been removed as planned for the winter. 


